
Transfer Committee Meeting
May 30, 2023

Windsor Town Office

Members Attending: 
Tom Reed, Barbara Seaver-West, Sean Teekema, David Coons, Theresa Haskell‘ (Town Manager)

Members Absent:
 John Deeds

Public Attending:
Moira Teekema

Guests:
Ray Bates – Chair of the Selectboard - Liason
Tom Foster – President of the Board of Trustees The Windsor Fair Association, Member of the Executive Board 
for The Windsor Fair Association
Absent: Arthur Strout – Member of the Board of Trustees for The Windsor Fair Association

Call to Order: 5:43pm

Pledge of Allegiance

Update to Relevant Ordinances
• Recycling Ordinance
• Town of Windsor Dump Ordinance

Changes to be discussed for each ordinance to update language and policy from the old documents
• Ongoing.

To be presented to KVCOG representative Joel for review.
Then new ordinance to be presented to the Selectboard for the Town of Windsor to reviewm, then voted on by 
the residents of the Town of Windsor. 

Windsor Fairgrounds Association     Participation and Compost Site Consideration  
Meeting of the Executive Board of The Windsor Fair Association on Zoom May 31, 2023. Tom Foster will discuss
this proposal and information to the members.  A vote to be made to accept proposition being considered for 
Composting Initiative.  If approved a document will be presented with this approval from The Board of Trustees 
for The Windsor Fair Association to the Town of Windsor.

Theresa to email project and maps to Tom Foster to present at meeting.

• Mark King and Mike Parker from DEP 
Reviewed from Google Earth and in-person mapping of area considered for compost piles

• Asphalt Pad of 40x40 propopsed and mapped
• Providing pails to residents (25 for trial run)
• Container for Resident drop-off. Once full, this will be brought to the manure pile and placed inside via 

the loaf method, to be turned weekly
• Discussion of what to do with finished compost  - sale or free to residents?
• Work out a way to obtain manure from The Windsor Fair Association



• Sean proposed manure from residental equestrian facilities

Discussion of surveys to be presented by Emmett Appel and another student along with continued discussion 
with residents for Compost Initiative.  All surveys collected on-site and are anonymous.
Surveys also available at Windsor Town Office. Collection by Transfer Station Supervisor.

Vote for Secretary of the Transfer Station Committee
Nominee: Moira Teekema
Motion: Barbara Seaver-West
Second: Tom Reed
Result: 5-0

Meeting adjourned 6:17pm.

UPCOMING MEETINGS:
Theresa to contact our reprentative from KVCOG to attend next meeting.

Tuesday June 27, 2023 at 6pm 

Respectfully Submitted,

Moira Teekema


